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New Legal Counsel -- The Board has retained Maurice Green on a
temporary basis. He will replace Bill McClain as counsel for
the Association. '

Shores Gate -- The new Shores Gate system has been installed.
As with any new equipment, it seems to be developing more than
its fair share of "bugs". The problems are being taken care of.

Your patience is appreciated.

Loose Dogs -- Upon the recommendation of the Leogal Committee, the

Board agreed that the matter of unleashed dogs should be part of
the Fees and F1nes policy.

For further 1nformat1on on reclaimed water, view blockage and
new personnel, please read the General Manager's report in this
issue.

Next Board meeting will be March 10 -- attend and be informed.

Harrie Whitney

President, N.S.C.A. MAK & 2




'MANAGER'S REPORT

Dear Members,

Certain staff changes have occurred during February of 1981,
which I am sure will be of interest to you. As I indicated in
last month's newsletter, the position of Recreation/Activity
Director for the Association was vacant. I am pleased to announce
that the Association has recently employed Kim Gabrielson to fill
this position, Kim eomes to us with considerable recreation re-
lated background. She has already met many of you. Members who
have not met Kim are invited to stop by the office and do so.

One of the first projects that our new Recreation/Activity
Director has taken on is to hecome familiar with the facilities
and the prior year's activities and to begin to formulate plans
relative to the summer day camps and the swimming pool operations,
for not only the summer but a brief program for the Easter vacation.
Secondly, she is busy investigating classes and activities normally
conducted in the multi-purpese room, such as the Saturday movies
andise - delensal SR A s thieRcancs time " the "Hirst gquarter 1981 ¢cn—
munity activity is being planned, the Pancake Breakfast on sSunday
Maieehi2 s aid0 @ a et ol @s Oipiin | Bxpeebed cogtl o thig col L
get~together will be $1.00 per person. Thanks to Kim's input in
suggesting this program and the endorsement of the Recreation
Committee, the community function has all the ingredients for a
successful general membership get-together. Besides, not even
Col. Sanders can feed you for a dollar. )

In addition to the above, Kim's schedule, starting in mid-March,
will include a Saturday recreation and activity program which will
be géared for the youth and young adult members in our community.
This activity day will fit in with the primary goal of our new
Recreation/Activity Director to begin to round out as quickly as
possible a recreation/activity program which has some interest
for all members. Let's all give Kim our support and best wishes.

A new addition to our staff to fill a newly-created position
of Administrative Assistant to the General Manager is Francie
Werner. Francie brings with her to this new assignment considerable
previous association management experience and skills. With her
help and input, I will have more time to attend to many of the
finer points of management. Overall, the management and staff
response to members' requests, complaints and inquiries should he
more prompt and complete. Mrs. Werner and I have worked together
previously and, therefore, I am well acquainted with her ability
and am anxious for her assistance and support. As quickly as
possible, and as soon as Mrs. Werner has familiarized herself with
this particular Association, she will be in a position to make many
administrative decisions necessary to standardize office procedures
and staff functions. Let's welcome our new Office Manager and also
extend to her our best wishes.

(See PAGE 3)
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(From PAGE 2)

The South Coast County Water District Water Reclamation
Project, discussed at previous Board of Director's meetings, was
again the.subject of discussion at the February 10, 1981, meeting.
Raymond C. Miller, the General Manager of the District, and other
members of his staff and/or consultants, explained the mechanics
of constructing a reclaimed water (retrofit) system, as well as
financing alternatives that the District felt might be beneficial
to NSCA in order to make modifications to our irrigation system
necessary to make it possible for the Association to use reclaimed
water for irrigation purposes. SCCWD is moving ahead with the master
system. The State has issued the District a concept approval letter
and has urged the District to move ahead with final designs. AVCO
Community Developers,.a major participant in the project, is
advancing funds to the District to facilitate prompt action. TFor
those of you who may not be aware, considerable publicity and advice
of experts has been considered which indicates that by 1985 the
Southern California area may expect a shortage of water. As in
the past, when a water shortage occurs, water for washing cars,
landscaping, and other non-essential uses is either restricted

or not permitted. Should this shortage come to pass, and should
the Association not become a user of reclaimed water, much, if
not all of the community area's landscaping might suffer. It has

been suggested to the Board that NSCA consider forming a committee
composed of members of the Board, as well as other interested
citizens/members, to work with the staff and Board of SCCWD to
explore in detail the options open to NSCA. Needless to say, a
project of this magnitude must be .thoroughly investigated, presented
to the membership and acted upon promptly lest NSCA find itseldf
wishing it had properly planned for the future. Any member who
can make time available to participate on a committee for review
of this project should contact the Community Center office and
leave their name so that they might be contacted when and if
such a committee is formed. : .
Tree view blockage complaints received in recent months have
been brought to the attention of members who are in violation.
For the most part, members so notified have cooperated. Unfortunately.
however, a few members have yet to comply and the Architectural
Review Committee and the Assocciation staff are following up on
those view blockages remaining. Suffice to say, most members of
NSCA are well aware by now of the tree height and related regula-
tions. It would seem prudent and cost effective to both the
member and the Association if members would police their own
property andiswhenfneededssbramebhied pitreesiAdditional Ly Suin
the case of eucalyptus trees, when a tree is trimmed it is
recommended that the trimming be substantial enough so that the
quick rebirth of growth on a trimmed tree will not immediately
exceed the acceptable heights and again become the object of

view blockage of fellow members. An annual tree trimming may he

MARCH 1981

necessary in order to preclude the necessity of a fellow member

to complain; the Architectural Review Committee involvement in
seeking compliance by letters and, ultimately, the need for future
and further reminders, such as herein, by staff and/or the Board

of Directors. The consideration by a member for his fellow members'
rights 'is evidenced by compliance with such general Association
policies as conformance to the tree view blockage guidelines.

MAR 81
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(From PAGE 3)

In closing, a brief reminder. At the Board of Directors
Meeting on March 10, AVCO Community Developers are scheduled to
make an updated presentation about the hotel-coastal park-golf
course project slated for construction at the beach area between
NSCA and Monarch Bay and directly behind the Salt Creek Beach area. d
All members are cordially invited and encouraged to attend this
and other monthly meetings so as to keep up on this and other
of interest being discussed, considered and reviewed by

Sea Terrace Townechomes I

Laurel Livesay and Dale Baltimore were elected to the Board
of Directors at the annual meeting held on January 12, 1981. At
the organizational meeting held subsequently, the Board was con-
stituted as follows: -

Bill Henderson, President : - 493-2445
Merle Zeigner, Vice President 496-2246
Dale Baltimore, Treasurer 493-8209
Laurel Livesay, Secretary 493-7050
Jim Corcoran, Member : 493-9850

Merle Zeigner will oversee the painting project and Jim
Corcoran will manage the roof repairing function.

The Board has decided to operate with regularly scheduled
meetings and we hope for member attendance and participation.
The meetings will be held at the Community Center at 7:30 P.M., on
the third Tuesday of March, Jﬁne, September and December. Attending
the meetings would be a great habit to develop; March 17 will be
your first opportunity to begin.

Where have you parked lately?---

oni the wrong side of the street???

near a fire hydrant???
If so, you could join the ranks of other residents who have
recently received parking tickets. BE FOREWARN!!
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SECURITY COMMITTEE

“ Your Security Committee is busy with many projects at
this time.. Primary items are the completion of the Shares
Gate and the issuance of new key cards beginning in mid-March.
Volunteers will be needed so watch for the notice.

The Shores (Cabrillo Isle) Gate is being modified by the
installation of new equipment. A new gate guard system will
be installed shortly. Members will be advised by a special
mailing as to how and when the new cards will be issued. Our
General Manager, Dick Smiley, feels that the new system will
considerably improve NSCA's security system. Pending further
notification, subject only to necessary closures for installa-
tion, modifications, etc., the Shores Gate will continue to
operate between the hours of 11:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m., with
a guard on duty. Members' patience and cooperation related to
the inconvenience of the installation operation is appreciated.

e

Everyone is encourage Wk e
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RECYCLING PROGRAM

MARCH pickup dates for newspapers to be recycled will be:
March 9 and March 23

There was no pickup of paper on February 9 because our recycler
refused to make the trip due to imminent rain. Actually, the day
was clear until late afternoon, but because rain was falling at
Lake Forest where our recycler has his plant, we had no pickup.
Because many people placed their papers out for pickup, much of
our paper was taken away by the Solag Disposal people on Tuesday.

Actually, the loss of the recyclable paper was a greater
disappointment than the loss of the paper salvage value. Because
Mr. Leensvaart claims that he has been losing money handling our
paper salvage, he has reduced our purchase price to $10.00 per
ton, and even made it retroactive to the pickup two weeks prior
to the notification.

Not only are we faced with the $15.00 per ton reduction in
salvage value, but we have also been notified that glossy paper
such as slick magazines, brochures, etc., are not acceptable in
the future. This was brought about by a change in the market for
recyclable paper. Therefore, our tonnage will be lower as well - -
unless we get out and hustle.

By hustling, I mean try to enlist your neighbors who have not

been involved in this program in the past. It's easy to see who
participates simply by looking around the neighborhood on pickup
day. Fewer than half of our residents now participate in the

recycling program, and it really shouldn't be difficult to
generate a little more support, thus replacing the lost weight

~ from the elimination of magazines and brochures with more
newspapers, Pennysavers, telephone books (pages removed from the
glued backing and covers), and similar publications.

Another area where much improvement can be made is in the saving
of waste aluminum. We have about 98O0 residences in this community.
About every five weeks we accumulate about 150 pounds of aluminum
at the collection bin next to the Community Center. This amounts

to approximately 1/8 pound average per residence per month. Two
and one-half beverage cans weigh about 1/8 pound. This community

could easily generate one pound per residence average per month

if all would save and deposit their waste aluminum at our collection
point. Instead of $45 to $50 per pickup, we could be collecting
$250 per month from aluminum salvage alone. So, let's start
being more careful and retain those pieces of scrap aluminum foil,
Stouffer's frozen food dishes, frozen pie plates and, of course,
those many, many beverage cans. Also, it will help save space

in our bin if you will crush the cans and other bulky items
before depositing in the bin. Step on the cans with a heavy foot
or pound them down with a hammer. When depositing your aluminum
in the bin, please dump the aluminum from the bags and toss the
empty bag into the Community Club House -trash bin right next to
the aluminum_bin. That will also bhe a big help.

TO SUMMARIZE THE NEW RULES FOR PAPER SALVAGE: SAVE ONLY
NEWSPAPERS AND PUBLICATIONS PRINTED ON THE SAME TYPE PAPER.

MARCH 1981

If rain is forecast for pickup Monday, hold the paper in
your garage until the next sunny pickup Monday. If you put out
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(From PAGE 6)

your paper and no pickup is made, please return the paper to your
garage and hold it until the next pickup. Above all, don't get
discouraged because of the lowered salvage value. We are still
performing a valuable patriotic service to our country and our

own communhity. And something will turn up along the way - perhaps
another salvage firm would like our business. Who knows??7?

TELL YOUR FRIENDS - STASHKH THEM — CON'T TRASKH THEMI

K. Russell Paslaqua
Niguel Shores Men's Club

GRS e e R T

"There is a four-word formula for success that applies equally
well to organizations or individuals --- MAKE YOURSEL® MORE USEFUL, "

from Bits & Pieces

Niguel Shores Community Association's committees play an
important part in the community's day to day operations. They
provide important input to the Board of Directors., They are
also responsible for a good deal of independent activity. Many
times, committees perform functions which the Association might
otherwise have to contract out and pay for. The less member
participation on committees in the running of the Association
the more expense to the Association and potentially higher
assessments as a result. ’

Currently, the Finance, Legal and Recreation Committees
are in need of members. Why not consider joining a committee?
If you have an interest or expertise in an area which may assist
any of the Association committees, please stop by the Association
office and leave your name with a staff member who will see that
you are contacted by the committee chairman.

T B T T e S e T e L e e T e e e O T T S A T B A S

DARD MEETING
March 40, 8 P
Heard AVCO discuss their pilans for a hotel,

park and goluf Course in the area. between owr communidy
' - and hACWVerjW Tba%j- BAR 81
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Congratulations to Jim and Kathy Smith of Cockleshell on the

. birth of their son, Brandon Alan. Brandon was born February 8th
and weighed in at 8 pounds 3 ounces. Brandon is also welcomed
by his sisters, Shanna and Tarryn.

Lot

A1 and Carol Rechteger of the Villas visited their daughter 1in
Israel in December. Now their daughter, Heidi Wolack, is visiting
- them and enjoying our beautiful Southern California beaches.

e

=5
e .o e
Neighborhood Exchange =
) - e
If you wish to place an ad for $1.00,,the office has the proper forms g%%%
Please bring your $1 check and read the guidelines. %§§§
New Bullock's director chairs, 335 Beautiful Magic Chef Micro-wave E
each, bamboo-cane rocker, paid $150 for sale. $290. Please call !
sell $50; 40x40 bamboo glass design 661-9278 evenings or ask for
coffee table $6C. Call 493-2256 Sharon in the N.S.C.A. office.

. 8 @ C@mm&m@ ?ﬁ*ﬁ.&ﬂ«ﬁ& et —\
b = Manch 15, Sunday
Cocktails ¢ PM. Dinnew 7 PM.
Please b’z'tyrc? owh own. Liguid
Resheshment;, plodes, cups, ¢ sitverwot
Jo hestuatons, cols
Dottie ¢ Gene Lachel  496-5008
Monalee 4 Tom Daws #6104
Resemany ¢ AU Udlande.  493-0e1c

DA O




Tickets 0ld at door - call office for more info
EVERYONE 1S WECOME TO COME !

. . y
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The program for the Niguel Shores Women's Club Lunchcon
Meeting on March 5th at 12:30 p.m., will be a travelogue docu-

mentary movie shown by BOB KLITTEN. "OUR AMERICAN HERITAGE"
was a Sweepstake winner in the Southern California Amateur :
Movie Club Bicentennial Competition. A travelogue of historical

New England, it follows the Heritage Trail from Boston to Maine,
through New Hampshire, Vermont and Connecticut, ending in Plymouth,
Massachusetts. This is a color 16mm sound movie which was produced,
narrated, and edited by Bob Klitten, a Nipuel Shores resident, and
has been shown at churches, service organizations, and schools
bringing home the theme and meaning of '"Our American Heritage' .

The Craft Group will meet, as usual, on the second Thursday,
March 12th, from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. ;

The bus trip for March will be on the fourth Thursday,
March 26th, to San Diego Seaport Village, 22 acres of village and
parklands on the site of the old Coronado Ferry landing on San Diego
Bay. For luncheon, choose from three major restaurants or seven
smaller theme restaurants. The bus will leave the Community Center
at 10:00 a.m., and return at 5:00 p.m. The fare 1s $8.50 per
person. Call Gwen Hobaugh at 493-0484 for reservations.

Mark your calendar for Thursday, April 19th, when the third
Thursday trip will be to the Quail's Inn in Lake San Marcos for
~lunch followed by a tour of the Quail CGardens.

R T R A T R SR R S M I
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: The Niguel Shores Babysitting Co-op welcomes 3 new members
to our group--Riella Palumbo, Taffy Nobel, and Cindy Hogan.

We are an independent group of mothers in the community
who provide organized babysitting services.

Qur purpose is to provide quality care and nurturing on
a trade basis. It is also a good opportunity to meet young
families and an excellent way for children to make a variety
of friends.

Anyone interested in joining our program may call the
Community Center office. :

MARGH loB1 " e : ' ' PAGE 10




T e
MOMS CLUB

Mothers, - You're Invited! Come to a salad luncheon.

Get acquainted! Get involved!

We'll be planning the Easter party and deciding how to use
our money for the benefit of the Community Center. This may be
the first and last meeting of this group this year dependlng upon )
your response and attendance. '

March 13, Friday

10 A.M.

Marilyn Gingrich
33541 Moonsail Dr.
RSVP please, 493-9411

. =
ONE MAN'S TRASH 1S
ANOTHER MAN'S TREASURE

R981dents Would you please start saving the following items for
: our Summer Day Camp and craft projects. Bring to Community
Center and deposit in box in Recreation Director's Office.

Baby food jars Orange Jjuice cans
Egg cartons P Koolaid cans
Empty pill bottles Oatmeal box
Paper towel and toilet paper rolls Matchboxes

Spools Little pie tins
Little glass bottles Coffee cans

Sour cream cartons : : Pine cones

Cards - birthday, Christmas, etc. Bleach bottles
Six pack rings Detergent bottles
Strawberry baskets Yarn scraps

Cloth scraps _ ; Wood scraps

Buttons 01d books

| | “AMIP GE 11
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WEDNESDAY AFTERNOON PROGRESSIVE BRIDGE

The following were,winners:

Hanst iRl gce Runner-up ‘
January 21 Mary Sanders Virginia Brooks
January 28 Mary Sanders Louise Pretzinger
February 4 - Viola Minasian Dorothy Cole
February 11 Mary Sanders Margaret Costello

Please call Mary Sanders at 496-8387 on Mondays for reservations
if you are interested in Jjoining us. We play every Wednesday at
the Community Center at 12:30. Plan to be there at 12:15 so we
can start promptly. Everyone's welcome.
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We have a lot of names for you this month, because the TFebhruary
issue "went to press' before we played our second monthly session
on January 23rd. Results must be included, because it was a "first!"
for Marguerite Printz when she won the top prize with her partner,
. Jackie Maier. Second place was taken by Joe and Jean Schaefer.
February 6th winners were George and Catherine McDonald and
Merle and Bernice Zeigner, experts all. The McDonalds also served
as co-hosts with Roy and Lois Songer by setting up the tables and
chairs, assigning tallies, making coffee, supervising the clean up,
and even furnishing treats for seven tables of eager players.
Since 28 days hath February, the dates in March will be the
same - the 6th and 20th. We've missed seeing several of our

"regulars' and hope they will be able to join us again this month.
MARCH 6 and 20.
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M niguel shores men’s club .
,' -

S o o PLAY TIME  LEAVE COMMUNFTY

\\/

IMRCH lDz‘ - Torrey Pines - nortn 11416 AM 9:00 AM
MARCH 24" - Los Serranos-south - 10:00 AM 8:15 j?f/ :
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R ANNVA A annInsn, T'MJMW\&M

PAGE 12



Spring tennis clinics will be startinc on March 16th.
Classes are scheduled for Monday and Tuesday morninags for
beginners and intermediates. Classes will cover stroke anal-
ysis, doubles and singles strategy and court movement. If
enough people are interested, advanced classes may also be
formed in addition to Junior Clinics in the afternoon.

The fee is $22 for six one-hour sessions and class size
is Timited to 3-6 persons. Private lessons are also available
for a fee of $16 an hour or $8 for % hour.

To state your day and time preference and to sign up,
call Hunter Person in the evenings at 661-8444 or the
Community Center office at 493-0122.

Class begins: March 16 and 17

Levels: Beginners, intermediates, advanced 3
and juniors | T ]
Fee: $22/6 sessions __{ po-s=

o .~ ~~ ~ ~
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N YENNIS TOURNAMENT

ALL TENNIS PLAYERS, -

Our first 1981 Tournament will be held on Saturday, March 14th,
12 pm - 5 pm. All 4 courts will be used. Mixed doubles round robin
will be followed by a potluck dinner at the Community Center.

$2.00 per person, payable to "Niguel Shores Tennis Committee! ig
needed when you sign up in the office. Deadline for sign-up is
Thurs., March 12th.

It's a great chance to play lots of tennis, meet fantastic
people and be part of our tennis community. :

DATE: Saturday, March 14

TIME: 12 P.M. - 5 P.M.

FEE : §2

DEADLINE: March 12, Thursday

SINGLES LADD

‘The Mens and Ladies' Singles Ladder is very inactive. Let's
make challenges now and enjoy some great tennis. Newcomers, please
challenge on the ladder. 1t is open to everyone. Rules are in
the office. For additional information, please call Dianne Young
at 496-8879.

MARCH 1981 MER © U pAgE 13
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LADIES DAY TERNNIS

We've been having really great turn-outs for LDT, so why
don't you join us? Happy to report that Hilary McGrath is well
on her way to recovery after her recent surgery. She is so well =
informed on all aspects of hospital procedure we should now address
her as "Doctor'"--she'll be back and operating at the net before
long! Lots of our "walking-wounded" are discarding their Ace
bandages and getting back in top form. Jane Pendergast's knee
is so well she sometimes forgets her bandage. Doris Adams is
down to only two of hers. And, Bette Quinlan is swinging her
new Prince with a vengeance. Maybe we should start a 5 min.
stretch warm-up--especially on those cold, damp mornings.

Have we thanked Lorraine Polik enough for the lovely party
she nostessed in December? She and side-kick, Ginny Jester, make

it all look so easy. 1 found out how they do it and shall pass
it along. ‘

GOOD TIME RECIPE
1 warm, friendly home-~beautifully decorated
oodles of mouth-watering food
generous amounts of liquid refreshment
Mix above with twentv friendly women, eager to
relax after 3 hours of tennis. Season with
interesting conversation and opinions on everything
under the sun.
You can't miss with this one!

Who hasn't been there? Your partner calls a ball out--you
clearly see it good--what to do? According to the USTA "Code"
#17.

"In doubles when one partner calls a ball out
~and the other one good, the decubt that has been
established means the ball must be considered to
have been good. The reluctance that some doubles
players. have to overrule their partners is secondary
to the importance of not letting your opponents
suffer from a bad call. The tactful way to achieve
the desired result is to tell your partner quietly
that he has made a mistake and then let him overrule
himself. If it comes to a showdown, untactful honesty
is preferable to tactful dishonesty."

Come on out Thursdays at 9 A.M. and join us. Even with big
turrn-cuts we still miss YOU.

%@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@@%%@@@@@@@%@%@~
"BE KIND. REMEMBER EVERYONE YOU MEET

IS FIGHTING A HARD BATTIE."

T.H. THOMPSON
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,//// Come join us for a fun filled day during Easter week ofy~J

skiing at Snow Valley (show conditions permitting). The fee’is
$32.00 which includes transportation, 1ift tickets, insurance
and adult supervision. Teens should arrive at the Community
Center no later than 6:15 a.m. Bus departs at 6:30 a.m. and
will return at approximately 6:30 p.m.

Bring a lunch or buy one there. Group rates are available
for local equipment rental. For further information, call Kim
at the office, 493-0122. :

DATE : Wednesday, April 15

TIME: Oiilioiasime e 65 305 i

FEE $32.00

Checks payable to Niguel Shores (N.S.C.A.)
Deadline: March 31, 1981

DOOBHBO0O6

000000000 00000000000000060OC!

EXERCISE !

Many ladies in the community are enjoying the Monday and
Thursday exercise classes of Nancy Coop. One-hour classes
are held in the mornings from 9:00-10:00 or in the evenings
from 7:00 to 8:00. This ongoing activity might be a welcome
addition to your weekly activity program. Members may join
at any time. In order to do so, please contact the Community
Center office during business hours to register and pay your
fee (or proration thereof).

Mondayé and Thursdays
9-10AM and 7-8PM
Checks payable to Nancy Coop

: ) ;
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RTFTIVE CRAFTS

_ Create -popular crafts with Carol Schiffelbéin ‘this
spring. Learn the art of corn husk dolls, bread dough
art and needlecraft, Easter decorations will be featured.
This 8 week class will be offered for $18.00. Supplies .
may be purchased from the instructor for $4-%$7.00. }
Registration will be taken until Monday, March 23,
at the Community Center Office. Make checks payable to
Carol Schiffelbein.

Dates: Monday, March 30-May 18
Time: 10:30AM-12:30PM .

Fee: $18.00 (Supplies $4-$7.00)
Age: 16 and up

Learn the Appa]ach1an craft of app1e head do]]s
Carving techniques for heads and hands and techniques
. ,for various.dyeing processes will be taught. TInstructor
Barbara Lane will bring examples of her own dolls and tipns
for the dressing of the dolls. Al1 supplies will be
furnished. Registration deadline is March 9. Make checks

payable to Barbara Lane.

Dates: March 16 and 23
Time: 1PM-4PM
Fee: §16

' Age 16 and up

m“mw}?ﬁhw‘ﬂ?w&ﬁﬁf LT A e SRR S S P
-—”){_ ‘.-{_ . --/l _/

Celebrate the season with an international handicraft.
Learn to make many styles of Easter eggs such as Piazanke
(Polish), Mexican wrapped, scratched dyed and wax resist.
Please bring 1 doz. hard-boiled eggs. All other supplies
will be furnished. Classes are offered in the mornings for
adults and afternoons for children, ages 8 and up.

DATE: Friday, April 3rd and 10th
TIME: 9:00 A.M. - 12:00 P.M. and 1:00 PfM. - 4:00 P.M.

FEE: $16.00
Checks payable to: Barbra Lane

Deadline: March 27

o
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SPORTS
& CRAFTS

A Jogzeer - cide

The Junior Jazzercise class, instructed by Michelle
Seldman, held on Wednesdays from 4:30-5:30 in the multi-pur-
pose room, is enjoying considerable-attendance and enthu-
siasm. This class is open for the 7-11 year age group.
Michelle advises that interested members may join and mem-
bers are reminded that their checks and sign-up must be ,
accomplished through the Community Center office. For those
who join during the month, the monthly fee is prorated at
$2.50 per week. If you want to join this activity, contact
the office to make arrangements and register and pay your
fee before attending class. 3

" Wednesdays: 4:30-5:30
.Classes continuous, payable monthly

Fee: $10 a month
Checks payable to Michelle Seldman

Kids Ages 5-12

Work out those winter cobwebs! Join Recreation Director,
Kim Gabrielson, for afternoon activities at the Community Center.
j Mondays (2:30-4:00PM) Arts and Crafts _
Tuesdays/Wednesdays (2:30-4:00PM) Sports and Games
Look for these craft projects in March:
March 9: Cloverman-
March 16: Mr. & Mrs. Irish Potatohead
March 23: March Lion & Lamb
S (Bring a paper plate)
March 280 s sButiie iy
Come on down and get involved with games and sports. Let's
play football, volleyball, basketball, or whatever you want!

Dates: ' Beginning March 9 -- Monday, Tuesday, Wednesdays
Time:. 2:30-4:00PM
Fee: None!

- BAR 81 PAGE 17




Eqencise

LANDSCS

g g

\PE &4

oMM 2

Mers Cl-
gﬂn&. 830 AM

(fior uwawﬁomoﬂ# Sl

Mot D AR
 feoa é.......,.q..,wwm‘

{adues. Tennis 9:15
‘ =

e

Elerese. 6P

AR O oy \ b
: PN gy yRes mfrhﬁm T30
Etintise 7PM- SELLEITY T420 |ores & T sl

&

Runnens
b. 50 AM

Eqencise

_m fertise

Plcy up

IAM G

A ey

i (e Ly
8 i

TPM

=l

ToAEn B2
A e e WP G

mens Clwl- 98
%@%‘3@ Pnes
h 9

(Hon School, u@m,.

L1:50-4-

i

B ER. Bom,

G aeae  [{e ot
TRAD T Tanal
L R % ) e}

&

gencise 9 12
Jodies Tenms 95
2domen’s Clud-
.3@& 10-2

Eqeheise 7 PM

38&% Clutr i3
luncheon I0AM

Runners G20 ,R
Teninds

Tournamenxt
125

Tennis Dinneto

o 13

62084 |

o ~uuntty

Egencise,
ST
Y

Kids/ ¢/
Edeneds

Y = g
el
SNDQ |-

W 45 220

9 té

7 PM

.J...Exmv w5 qhu.;...w.,.?__.\w_ma_..
wd Fpilily <

trers Clul- §9
(oKt &:20AM
Tevnis Clhnie

#1705, gn 3
DAY &

A B o \‘..ﬂwx.. &
AFRep el vniaw@ BED M

8 il B e

L)

1 Eqencise 9 §%
Jadigs Tenms 9:15

o Women's
CHtnese TPM

mgo 7:30 PM

Hunnens

Z
G:30AM

..‘W.\.uo,m..(utrL_n(
5.

Runngns
b 30AM

Ry

geavem FY

Mmoo fiea

seld s d1_ g
L ERE

: .‘..ﬁwmmmmwwi

Appleneads -4

Kudst Chafts 2%0-4
Eqtnese TP

2 0 A AN T

S @

@
iy
Teunnamendt -
Serrones So.815

a4

los

Tennis e

(Sicr Xhoel Spahts
2 204

| SanDigo 10AM

Lacies Tenusg:ls
Tdomen’s Club- -

Edencise 7 PM

RNANCE T:30

27

Runners &

(1 20 AM

E1eneise

’

Kidts

9 AM
s ¢line
Qdutt Chafts 10:30
S@nﬁv. 20

T C g o,

Mesis Clul-
huakfast 830

(81 Schost, ST

3

7 Ded

Culr Seouts 7:207M

Communications
' Finance

2204

Landscape

o e e 432 s

i -

BOARD OF DIRECTORS----10th,8 PM
Architectural----4 & 18,3:30 PM

---23rd,7:30 PM
26th,7:30 PM

2nd, 4 PM

- o e o

Legal
Recreation

Tacehs 7380 PM

11th, 8. PM

Sea Terrace I-17th,7:30 PM
Sea Terrace II----16th,9 AM

Security

bth,7:30 PM



